"Provost Announces 12 Faculty Changes

Twelve new associate professors have
been named at the Medical Center by
Duke Provost John O. Blackburn.

Five of the faculty promotions came
in the Department of Psychiatry, two in
the School of Nursing, and one each in
the departments of obstetrics-gynecology,
ophthalmology, pathology, physiology-
pharmacology, and radiology.

In psychiatry, moving from assistant
professor to associate professor were Drs.
Everett H. Ellinwood, Charles R. Keith,
Charles W. Neville, and William W.K,
Zung.

Dr. Ellinwood, a native of Wilmington
N. C., is a graduate of the University of
North Carolina and its medical school. He
did his residency in psychiatry at North
Carolina Memorial Hospital in Chapel Hill
from 1960 to 1963 and came to Duke in
1965 following work with the U. S. Pub-
lic Health Service.

Dr. Keith, who came to Duke in 1963,
earned his A. B. and M. D. degrees from
Kansas University and did a mixed intern-
ship at the Kansas University Medical
Center. He completed his psychiatric re-
sidency at the Menninger School of
Psychiatry from 1958 to 1961 and later
did a fellowship in child psychiatry at
Duke.

Dr. Neville is medical director of
Duke’s Highland Hospital, a long-term
psychiatric facility in Asheville, N. C. He
joined the Duke staff in 1965 as an assis-
tant professor having formerly been a
teaching fellow at the Harvard School of
Medicine. He is a graduate of Vanderbuilt
University and the Vanderbuilt Medical
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School. He did his psychiatric residency
at MclLean Hospital in Belmont, Mass.,
and at the Beth lsrael Hospital in Boston.

A native of Shanghai, China, Dr. Zung
received his B. S. degree from the
University of Wisconsin and a bachelor of
divinity degree from Union Theological
Seminary in New York. He earned a
master’s at Trinity University in Texas
and was awarded his M. D. from the Uni-
versity of Texas -Medical Branch at
Galveston in 1961. Following a rotating
internship in New York, he came to Duke
for a psychiatric residency. He has been
an assistant professor since 1966.

Mrs. Maurine Boie LaBarre has been
promoted from part-time assistant pro-
fessor of psychiatric social work in the
Department of Psychiatry to part-time
associate professor. Mrs. LaBarre is a
graduate of the University of Minnesota
and earned her master’s degree in socio-
logy there. She has a master of social
work degree from Bryn Mawr College and
has studied at the Pennsylvania School of
Social Work in Philadelphia. She has been
at Duke since 1960.

The school of Nursing promoted Miss
Theresa Elizabeth Horton and Miss Annie
Sue Norville from assistant to associate
professors.

Miss Horton, a native of Salisbury, N.
C., received her B. S. degree in nursing
from Duke.and her master of nursing
education from the University of Pitts-
burgh in 1963. She previously had taught
at the Hartford Hospital School of Nur-
sing in Hartford, Conn., and the Uni-
versity of North Carolina at Greensboro’s
Department of Nursing.

Miss Norville is a graduate of the
Rutherford Hospital School of Nursing in
Rutherfordton, N. C. and earned her B. S.
degree at the University of North Caro-
lina in Chapel Hill. She received her
master’s in nursing at Emory University
in Atlanta in 1965 and has taken post-
graduate work at the Johns Hopkins Med-
ical Center in Baltimore. She joined the
Duke staff in 1966.

Joining the staff of the Department of
Obstetrics and Gynecology as an associate
professor is Dr. Robert. G. Brame, for-
merly assistant professor at the Bowman
Gray School of Medicine in Winston-
Salem.

Dr. Brame earned his B. S. and M. D.
degrees at the University of North Caro-
lina and returned there for his ob-gyn
residency following an internship at the
University of Colorado. He had been a

research fellow at the University of
Virginia Hospital.

Dr. Arthur C. Chandler was promoted
from assistant professor ophthamology to
associate professor in the department. Dr.
Chandler is a graduate of Florida
Southern College and received his M. S.
degree from the University of Tennessee.
He earned his M. D. at Duke in 1959 and
remained here for a medical internship.
Dr. Chandler completed his residency at
the Institute of Ophthalmology at
Columbia-Presbyterian Medical Center in
New York City and then took a position
on the staff of the Palo Alto Medical
Clinic in California before returning to
Duke.

In the Department of Pathology, Dr.
William G. Bradford was named associate
professor of pathology. Dr. Bradford has
been as assistant professor in the depart-
ment since 1966.

A native of Rochester, N. Y., he re-
ceived his A. B. degree from Amherst Col-
lege and his M. D. from the Western Re-
serve University School of Medicine. Fol-
lowing an internship and residency in
pediatrics at Children’s Hospital Medical
Center in Boston, he served a pathology
residency at the Boston Lying-In and
Free Hospital for Women and the New
England Deaconess Hospital. He came to
Duke as a research fellow in pathology in
1965. Dr. Bradford retains his title as as-
sociate in pediatrics at Duke.

Dr. Robert E. Fellows, Jr., has been
promoted from assistant professor of
physiology to associate professor. He
retains his title as assistant professor of
medicine.

Dr. Fellows graduated from Hamilton
College and the McGill University Faculty
of Medicine before receiving his Ph. D.
degree from Duke. He was previously a
fellow in the division of endocrinology
here.

In radiology, Dr. Jack D. Davidson was
appointed associate professor in the divi-
sion of nuclear medicine.

Dr. Davidson received his A. B. degree
in chemistry from Princeton University in
1940 and his M. D. from the Columbia
University College of Physicians and Sur-
geons in 1943. He did his internship and
residency at Columbia and was appointed
assistant professor there in 1953. He
came to Duke from a post as chief of the
Department of Nuclear Medicine at the
Clinical Center of the National Institutes
of Health in Bethesda, Md.




